
PARKING AND TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMITIEE 

ATTENDANCE: 
Members and Advisors 
Terry Wheeler, Chair 
Barbara Brown, Voting Member 
Danielle Frazier, Voting Member 
Donna Frazee, Voting Member 
Kimberly Je'ntsch, Voting Member 
Nicholas Larkins, Voting Member 
Taylor Simeca, Voting Member 

Minutes 
January 14, 2016 

Kris Singh, Advisor 
Jacqueline Sabia in, Advisor 
James Roop, Advisor 

Visitors: 
Glenn Martin 
Jennifer Kent-Walsh 

The minutes from the meeting of December 10, 2015 were approved 

AGENDA ITEMS - New Business 

II-A: Data for on-call shuttle stop at Partnership II Building -- With an average of only six boardings 
per day, the data does not support a dedicated shuttle stop in this location. It was determined 
that the stop at Partnership II will remain as an on-call stop for the remainder of the spring 
semester; however, we will continue to monitor the ridership. 

11-B: Update on Park 'n ride Shuttles-The Park 'n ride shuttles have been very successful so far this 
semester. They are very well used and the shuttles are running on a continuous basis. 

AGENDA ITEMS - Old Business 

Ill-A: Requests for Reserved Spaces: 
1. Mary Dillon, COHPA School of Social Work 

There was a motion and second to deny this request. The vote to deny was 
unanimous. 

2. Bonnie Yegidis - COHPA School of Social Work 
There was a motion and second to deny this request. The vote to deny was 
unanimous. 

3. Jennifer Kent-Walsh - FAAST Center Director 
There was a motion and second to grant this request which was unanimously 
approved. 

111-B: Expectant Mother parking spaces review 
We are beginning the spring semester with 4 spaces. 

Discussions: Kris Singh informed the Committee that we will be installing cameras in parkin& garage B. 
Garage B will be the first of all the garages to be outfitted with cameras. Additionally, we will be 
installing License Plate Recognition (LPR) in conjunction with the UCF Police Department. 

Terry Wheeler brought up a concern with the misuse/abuse of the vendor permits that are purchased by 
some campus departments. There is a particular department that seems to be a major abuser. We will 
address the vendor permits with updates to the parking regulations. 



-------------- ------------·-----·-·· ·· · 

There was discussion to prohibit overnight parking on the first level of all of the unreserved garages. 
The genera l consensus is that we should not restrict overnight parking except in those garages that are 
already affected with no overnight parking. 

The meeting adjourned at 2:15 p.m. 


